
Community Policing Report District 3 

Summary report for September and October, 2018. 

We were honored to have the presence of OIC, Chief Superintendent Deanne Burleigh at our 

September meeting. 

Members were concerned about the what CPAC should focus at the events, like Canada Day, 

Festival of Lights at the Edmonds Community Centre. It was suggested to concentrate on safety 

and security of the target audience, especially the new immigrants. The topics of discussion 

included: 

- Fraud or fraudulent phone calls 

- DE stigmatization of Police especially with the younger audiences 

- Home owner security- secure the garage doors and the garage door openers. 

- The home address on the insurance documents (copy) should be whited out, in case the 

vehicle is broken. Do not leave the garage door openers in the car. 

CPAC 3 has a temporary CPO coordinator, Karina Jensen is replacing Warner Yang who is at the 

Detachment till the end of the year. 

Oct is the second meeting with our new starting time of 7pm. Working members came with 

ease to the meeting and so we will keep this as our starting time. 

CPAC 3 is participating in the Remembrance Day event at George Derby. There is no parade but 

the students cover the path way with Canadian flags which really attracts the audience. 

At the Festival of Lights on November 24 at the Edmonds Community Centre, it was proposed 

that a focus for this year’s event could be cyber security and awareness, including but not 

limited to: Financial/email fraud/scams, Red flags to watch for in terms of files and websites, 

and various antivirus and antimalware software. To bring this awareness to the audience, we 

are hoping to concentrate on projecting real-time show, cyber threats and suspicious websites, 

etc.   

A member is still concerned about the behaviour of the youth (12 -16), who are consistently 

vandalizing the properties around the Hillside Garden Area. 

We are trying to recruit new members, especially youth from the schools, from the Tommy 

Douglas Library and possibly from Transit police. We would like a standardized poster for 

recruitment.  

A couple of members will be attending the BCCPA one day training on November 7 – 

“Responding to the Worst, Preparing for the Future”.  

Our next meeting is on November 28.  

Submitted by Tazul Ali, Chair - CPAC 3 


